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Dear Strathmere Lodge resident’s family member/friend/responsible party:

Annual Survey- Please complete and return the annual family and resident survey by April 30th or sooner if possible. If you misplaced your survey additional copies are available at the reception desk.
MedicAlert® Safely Home® - Some families have given consideration to using this service as an additional precaution for the safety and well-being of their family member living at the Lodge.

Safely Home®, a nation-wide program originally developed by the Alzheimer Society of Canada, is available through Canadian MedicAlert Foundation.

The MedicAlert ID and service was originally created to help medics treat people who couldn't speak for themselves quickly and effectively. Today, the service can also help people with dementia who may wander away or go missing from their home. 

Personal information and a hotline number are engraved on the unique MedicAlert blue bracelet that's worn full-time by the person with dementia. Should the resident ever wander away from your house or the Home and go missing, notwithstanding safety precautions implemented by the Home [e.g. Wander-guards, secure doors, pass codes, security checks], police can quickly identify them by calling the MedicAlert 24-hour Emergency Hotline.

When called, the 24-hour emergency hotline specialists immediately contact family members and the Home to let them know the situation and location of their loved one.

The resident’s identification, health records and emergency contacts are readily available through the 24-hour emergency hotline. With MedicAlert services, first responders can quickly get the personal information they need to contact the family and the Home and help get the resident safely back to the Home.

For $60 you receive 1-year of MedicAlert protection plus a MedicAlert ‘Blue’ Stainless Steel ID.

How to Register:  Phone: 1-855-581-3794 (toll-free)

[image: image3.wmf]In touch Link – Our new Information TV located in the main floor Rose [activity] room broadcasts news, weather, special events in the Home, resident birthdays, photos and more. Check it out !
Security – Please ensure that as you leave the building [and especially if you are visiting in Bear Creek, as you leave that RHA] that you do not allow any resident to leave with you. Wait until the door closes before you move on. If you are unsure, please check with staff.

Visiting Pet Vaccinations – If you or someone you know brings a pet in to visit at Strathmere Lodge just a reminder that we require a copy of the pet’s up-to date vaccinations. Please ensure that the pet owner’s name and resident’s name is noted on the proof of vaccinations. 

If you have already handed in your pet’s vaccination sheet but have recently had it updated we do require a copy of the updated vaccinations. 

As per Ministry of Health and Long Term Care regulations, any pet without proper, up-to date vaccinations, cannot be permitted to visit our Home. For more information please contact Marcy Welch at ext. 226.

Activity Calendar - Don’t forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendars [available in each RHA [Resident Home Area] and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your resident friend/family member. 
You are encouraged to join us at any time, especially for whole Home events such as:
Entertainment by AFTER 4 on Sat. April 26th at 1:30pm 

Joel Horvath entertains on Wed, April 30th at 6:30pm 

Cinco de Mayo Celebration with Gary McGill on Mon. May 5th at 2:00pm

Mothers & Others Tea with Randy Gray on Fri., May 9th at 2:00pm

Gary Muxlow Entertains on Sat. May 10th at 1:30pm

Uptown Dixieland Band entertains on Tues. May 20th at 2:00pm

Joel Horvath entertains on Wed. April 30th at 6:30pm.
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Resident and Family Admission information – is available at the reception desk.  Please ask the staff for any of the following information:

· Strathmere Lodge’s policy to promote zero tolerance of abuse and neglect of residents 

· Minimizing of Restraints policy 

· Explanation of a person’s duty to make mandatory reports to the Director and an explanation of whistle-blowing protections. 

· Strathmere Lodge’s procedure for making a complaint 
Feeling unwell? -  Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory] and get your annual “flu-shot”.
While in the Home please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your resident, upon entering, and as you are leaving the Resident Home Area and the building.
Music and Memory- the iPod Shuffle project – Just to clarify - the Home shown in the YouTube video on the power of music, described in our last newsletter, is not Strathmere Lodge. I apologize for any misunderstanding. Please note the site below:

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Sd5S_hADV30&feature=youtu.be&utm_medium=Email&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_campaign=10445760
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Family & Friends Council- This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. 
Next meeting is Mon. May 12 at 1:30pm in the 2nd floor conference room. All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. No pre-registration is necessary. Please contact Marcy Welch at ext.226 or at mwelch@middlesex.ca for more information.

Minutes of meetings are posted and available for review at our reception desk.
Ministry of Health Inspection Reports – Recent reports are posted on the Public Information Board  by the Chapel and in the staff room and shared with County, Resident, and Family Councils and the Home’s CQI Committee. If you have any questions about the contents, please contact me.
Found –A silver and white La Sebo watch with white Velcro band and the initial “D”. 
A dark brown leather monogrammed [Ranby. G. Kenneby] wallet, without i.d. but with family photo’s [found on Hickory Woods].  

Please contact me if you know who the owners are.
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Let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future editions: torvidas@middlesex.ca , 519-245-2520 ext. 222.
Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends or direct them to our website http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care.
Electronic back copies of newsletters can be found on our website. 
Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our reception desk and the staff lounge and are available for your review. 
Find additional copies of this edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby. 
Tony Orvidas,    
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Info Board, RHA’s, website, County Council, staff, other stakeholders.tL
